UAHRA Newsletter

Fall 2006
General Membership Meeting of UAHRA set for October 4th  


The fall 2006 general membership meeting of UAHRA will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Wednesday, October 4, 2006, in the Hospitality room of Spragins Hall. Our speaker will be Ms. Gale Zumpano, Certified Financial Planner, who will speak on “Financial Planning at this Stage of your Life Cycle. The Alabama Credit Union will be providing lunch. Please let us know if you will be attending by calling or e-mailing Gladys Jones at 256-503-5942 / charglad@knology.net or Val Seaquist at 256-851-7423 / vjimval@aol.com. 
UAHRA 2006 Annual Meeting

The UAHRA held its second annual meeting on May 10th at the Union Grove Gallery.  The new Board of Directors was announced and Committee Chairs presented information regarding their committee work. The organization’s AL Credit Union balance was $1,096.14 and we had 83 active members. Janice Charlesworth, Executive Secretary of the Alabama Education Retirees Association (AERA) spoke about statewide lobbying efforts on behalf of education retirees and other services provided to retirees by her organization. April Harris, Director of UAH Alumni Relations, spoke of the Alumni Association’s travel program and encouraged UAHRA members to volunteer in the Alumni Association office.

Board of Directors and Officers

The result of the vote for the one-year positions on the UAHRA Board of Directors was announced at the May 10th Annual Meeting and Officers for the coming year were elected by the Board at their June 14th meeting. The appreciation of the organization is extended to the Board members and Officers who served the first year. Their hard work has given UAH a viable retirees’ organization. Please contact your Board of Directors with questions, concerns, ideas:
Dave Brown (Facilities & Operations) – 534-8852

Steve Bruce (University Center) – President - 882-2299
Lee Cook (Mathematics) - 539-6714

Jim Johannes (Computer Science) – 881-3898

Gladys Jones (Research Security & Immigration) – Treasurer -- 883-6446

Carol A. Roach (Communication Arts) – 776-0037

Val Seaquist (Sponsored Programs) – Secretary – 851-7423

Jack Walker (Industrial & Systems Engineering) – 589-8953

Joan Williamson (Nursing) – Vice President – 883-0665
Committee Chairs
The Board also appointed new Committee Chairs. The organization needs the skills and services of all its members so please consider volunteering or assisting when requested to help a Committee Chair. 

Membership --

Lee Cook

Publicity --


Carol Roach

Programs --


Joan Williamson

Service -- 


Jim Johannes
Newsletter --


Val Seaquist

Legislative Liaison --
Joan Williamson
Goals & Objectives for 2006-07


At its meetings of June 14th and August 9th, your new Board of Directors discussed possible goals and objectives for the 2006-07 year. Several suggestions seemed clear and were adopted.

1. Increase our membership by at least 20%, to over 100, and move aggressively toward 125. To that end, the Board agreed to do a one-time mailing to all known UAH retirees (past invitations have been to retirees within a 150 mile radius) who are not yet members. A letter with our brochure has been sent and we have already gained 6 new members—for a total of 91 as of August 9th. We also propose that at our October 4th meeting, each member bring at least one prospective member with them.
2. Increase our efforts to obtain more Associate Members through UAH communications, mail-outs of our own, and word-of-mouth recruiting by current Associate Members.

3. Renew the UAHRA scholarship of $500 next spring for a Fall 2007 award (The Fall 2006 award was made to Ms. Katheryn Wileman, a senior in Management Information Systems).


In addition to the above goals, several other items were discussed as possible service projects and will be brought up at our October 4th meeting. These projects include assisting via labor and/or cash with memorial plaques for trees, planting of trees, landscaping of the new roundabout by the Applied Sciences Building, or working with the Osher Lifelong Learning Institute (formerly Academy for Lifelong Learning) in a landscaping project by the Central Residence Hall. The Board looks forward to discussing these possibilities and other suggestions from the membership at our October meeting.
Permanent UAH e-mail Addresses Available


Would you like a permanent e-mail forwarding address that you will never have to change no matter how often your personal or work e-mail addresses change? It is free and it is easy to sign up. Provide this UAH address to your e-mail recipients and the mail will be forwarded to you. This service is now available to UAH alumni and April Harris, Director of Alumni Relations, has consented to allow UAH retirees to use the system also. To do so, you must register at the Alumni Affairs site:

http://www.uah.edu
go to => “Alumni Association”

go to => “Permanent UAH Email”

go to => “Register for Permanent E-mail”

Fill in the form as indicated* and “submit”

*Please note: As most of us retired before Banner, in place of “Banner ID” put either your UAH employee number or your SSN. In place of “Year and Term Graduated”, put the term (spring/summer/fall/winter) and year you retired.


Bear in mind that you must inform UAH (using the Alumni Affairs website above) if your personal or work e-mail address changes to ensure accurate forwarding of your messages. UAHRA expresses appreciation to April Harris and Jim McCullars of Computer & Network Services for assisting with this service. 
Members Wanted

Eligible individuals may join the organization at any time during the year. Dues are applicable for the calendar year in which they are paid and renewal dues will be necessary in January of the next year. Please make your check to “UAH Retirees’ Association” and send to Faye Hartman, Office of the President, Room 118 Madison Hall, UAH, Huntsville, AL 35899. The dues are determined by your membership category and you can change your category from year to year as circumstance or preference dictate:

UAH Retiree







$10.00

UAH Retiree Spouses (both retired from UAH)


$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH Retired Spouse


$17.50

UAH Retiree & Spouse (not retired)



$20.00

Surviving spouse of UAH retiree



$10.00

Other individual applicants (as approved by the Board)
$20.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within 5 years 


of retirement eligibility—some restrictions)

$10.00

You must be an active member to vote or hold office in the UAH Retirees’ Association.

2006 Cost of Living Adjustment

The State Legislature approved a 7% COLA for Teachers’ Retirement System retirees effective October 1, 2006. This COLA is applicable to individuals who retired prior to October 1, 2005. There will be some changes in the PEEHIP coverage and cost. Information packages were sent to all retirees earlier this summer. If necessary, retirees can check the TRS website (see link below) or call a TRS advisor (334-832-4140 or 1-800-214-2158) to ascertain their possible changes.
UAHRA Scholarship


The UAHRA established a $500 scholarship this past spring and its first award is to Kathryn E. Wileman. Kathryn is a senior majoring in Management Information Systems and she will receive $250 for the fall 2006 semester and $250 for the spring 2007 semester.

New Benefits for UAHRA Members

Watch for your copy of the new UAH telephone directory when it is published some time this fall. 


All members should be receiving bi-monthly (monthly in summer) copies of the UAH newsletter, Insight. Also, members recently began receiving copies of the quarterly UAH Alumni News. Both of these publications will serve to keep you informed of activities within the UAH community. We extend our thanks to Ms. April Harris, Director of Alumni Relations, and Mr. Gary Smith, Executive Assistant to the President, for their financial help in these efforts. We also encourage you to visit UAH’s web page at http://www.uah.edu from time to time to see what is happening on campus. 

Important Election Coming


Election of members to the Teachers’ Retirement System Board of Control will take place this fall. You will receive ballots in mid-October with a due-back date of November 21. In particular, Place #1 is for a retired educator. Dr. Jack Bradford, past President of the UAB Retirees’ Association (UABRA), is seeking election to Place #1 and has asked for the support of UAHRA. Jack was leader of the original organizing committee for UABRA in 2003 and then served as its president for three years, building it to a membership of about 600. He was very helpful to past president Cook in providing advice and innovative suggestions when UAHRA was being formed in 2004-05.


The Board of Directors decided last year that one of UAHRA’s objectives should be to encourage qualified educators from four-year institutions in North Alabama to run for Retirement board positions. As such, we believe it appropriate to call attention to Dr. Bradford’s candidacy and encourage you to participate in the upcoming election. A summary of Dr. Bradford’s qualifications and views will be part of the package you receive with your ballot in October.
Useful Internet Links

UAH Retirees’ Association Homepage:


http://resadmin.uah.edu/retiree 
RSA (Retirement Systems of Alabama):


http://www.rsa.state.al.us/TRS/trs.htm 

PEEHIP (Public Education Employees’ Health Insurance Program)


http://www.rsa.state.al.us/PEEHIP/peehip.htm
SSA (Social Security Administration)


http://www.ssa.gov/
TIAA-CREF (Teachers Insurance & Annuity Asso.-College Retirement


Equities Fund)


http://www.tiaa-cref.org/
ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS!


Please consider volunteering your services and expertise to support the goals of the UAHRA. One opportunity that can take as little or as much of your time as you desire is assisting with UAH Archives projects. This service project was suggested by Chuck Lundquist at our January meeting and several members have participated in different ways. There is presently an on-going oral interview project for UAH current and former employees. Some of these interviews as well as many others can be viewed at: http://lib.uah.edu/about/department/collections.htm#oralhist . Do you have memories to contribute? Would you like to be an interviewer? Do you have UAH memorabilia? Would you be interested in providing name identification for old UAH photos? Contact Anne Coleman, who supervises the UAH Archives and Special Collections, to arrange a time. She can be reached at 824-6523 or colemana@uah.edu.

